2022~2023 学年高三第一次联考试卷(样)

英语

考牛注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. How will the guests go to the airport?

A. By car.

B. By underground.

C. By taxi.

2. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Husband and wife.

B. Waitress and customer.

C. Hostess and guest.

3. What does the man mean?

A. He can't move his hands.

B. He can't find his key.

C. He can't type fast.

4. Why does the woman go abroad?

A. To attend college.

B. To spend her holiday.

C. To do business.

5. What does the man think of the village?

A. Attractive.

B. Poor.

C. Crowded.

第二节 (共15小颗:每小颗1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What does the man want to do this year?

A. Change his job.

B. Meet new people.

C. Do interesting things.

7. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Their present salaries.

B. Their plans for this year.

C. Their new hobbies.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. When will the woman finish her work?

A. On Wednesday.

B. On Thursday.

C. On Friday.

9. What does the man ask the woman to do?

A. Have dinner with him.

B. Do the calculations.

C. Go home earlier.

【高三第一次联考试卷(样)•英语 第1页(共8页)】

听第8段材料,回答第10至12	题。	
10. What happened to the worr	an's bag?	
A. She lost it at the railway	station.	
B. Someone stole it from th	e hotel reception.	
C. The hotel receptionist to	ok it by mistake.	
11. Who offered the candles?		
A. The manager.	B. A guest in the hotel.	C. The person at the front desk.
12. What did the woman like b	est about the trip?	
A. Drinking in the bar area		
B. Singing songs with other	guests.	
C. Chatting with friends in	the candlelight.	
听第9段材料,回答第13至16	题。	
13. What kind of house does th	ne man like?	
A. A one-bed studio.	B. A two-bedroom flat.	C. A four-bedroom apartment.
14. What are most of the apart	ments in the town center like?	
A. They're modern.	B. They're small.	C. They're old.
15. Why does the man dislike l	iving in a village?	
A. He can't get much priva	cy.	
B. He can't find a suitable j	ob.	
C. He can't ride a bike in n	nountains.	
16. What is the woman?		
A. A waitress.	B. A travel guide.	C. A house agent.
听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 2	0.题。	
17. When does the speaker mal		
A. At the beginning of a co	ncert.	
B. At the end of a performa	ince.	
C. In the middle of a lectur	e .	
18. Who does the speaker make	e an apology to?	
A. People working behind t		
B. People performing on the		
C. People sitting in the back		
19. What is the weather like no		
A. Rainy.	B. Windy.	C. Sunny.
20. What can we learn from the		
A. The speaker is in a chur	ch.	
B. The roof was repaired fo	ur years ago.	
C. There will be another co	ncert tomorrow.	
第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,	满分 40 分)	
第一节 (共15小题;每小题2		
	;的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最信	走选项。
	A	
Cape May is a nature lover	e's paradise(天堂)! While visiting it,	you'll have the opportunity to enjoy four
free nature-inspired attractions		
-		

【高三第一次联考试卷(样)・英语 第2页(共8页)】

Sunset Beach

You'll find Sunset Beach a short drive from the downtown area. You can sit on the beach and watch the boats go by or sunbathe. You can shop in one of three gift shops or play golf. It's also a great beach if you want to go hunting for those famous Cape May Diamonds!

Audubon's Nature Center

You can go into the center to learn about the sea life. There is plenty of fish in aquariums(水族馆) on the second floor, a small play area for kids on the first floor and a nice gift shop. You can climb the steps in the tower to get some beautiful views of Cape May Harbor.

The Nature Reserve South Meadows

Do you want an easy-to-walk path that leads out to the beach and goes around the other side of the nature reserve? As you walk along the path, you'll see various sea birds, snakes, rabbits and squirrels. Halfway, you'll find a wooden platform you can go up on to get some scenic views of the area.

National Wildlife Refuge(庇护所)

The refuge is a short drive from downtown Cape May. It has a marked walking path that leads from the parking lot, through some sand hills and out to the beach along the Atlantic Ocean. During certain times of the year, you can see nesting birds and other wildlife that live in the area.

- 21. What can you do on Sunset Beach?
 - A. Play golf and basketball.

B. Enjoy the beauty of sunrise.

C. Observe many rare creatures.

- D. Purchase gifts for your family.
- 22. Which attraction is preferred by those who like fish?
 - A. Sunset Beach.

- B. Audubon's Nature Center.
- C. The Nature Reserve South Meadows.
- D. National Wildlife Refuge.
- 23. What do the four attractions have in common?
 - A. They are free of charge.

B. They are designed for kids.

C. They are for bird watchers.

D. They are in the city center.

В

A 47-year-old woman who went missing almost half a year ago in a valley in Utah was recently found living in a small tent, surviving mostly on a diet of grass.

The woman was declared missing last November after her car and camping equipment were found in a parking lot near Spanish Fork valley. Police searched the area, but could not locate her, and the attempts to get in touch with her relatives proved unsuccessful. Still, rescue teams continued to search the area both on foot and from the air.

Technically, a search party located the woman by mistake. A volunteer group had brought in a drone (无人机) to help with the operation, but when it crashed in the valley, the pilot and a police officer went out to find it. That's how they came upon a tent that appeared abandoned but actually proved to be the missing woman's home.

The unnamed woman lost a significant amount of weight and was obviously weak. She told her rescuers that she had lived in the tent since her disappearance, bearing the winter temperatures and surviving mainly on grass and fresh water from a nearby river.

Police brought the woman back to civilization and took her to a hospital for a mental health evaluation. However, they made sure to clarify that what she did was not illegal.

"We want to be clear that while many people might choose to not live in the conditions as this woman

did, she did nothing against the law," the police officer said.

Police added that the woman might choose to return to the same area, and there was nothing they could do to stop her. Just in case that happens, they'll provide her with some extra food to make sure she doesn't have to survive on grass.

24. What did the woman live on before she was found?

A. Grass and river water. B. Food donated by volunteers.

C. Food that she carried along.

D. Food given by the local police.

25. What did the woman do before she was lost?

A. She played with her family.

B. She walked in the valley.

C. She took a package tour.

D. She traveled alone in her car.

26. What led to finding the woman?

A. The rescue teams' intelligence.

B. Her family and relatives' efforts.

C. The drone dropping in the valley.

D. The police's careful search.

27. What was the woman's life like during her missing days?

A. Dangerous but colorful. B. Tough and struggling.

C. Surprising and wealthy.

D. Painful but enjoyable.

 \mathbf{C}

The invention of the 1D barcodes revolutionized supermarkets and general market management. But shortly after their introduction, their disadvantages were clear. There was an instant demand to be able to encode(编码) more than 20 alphanumeric characters(字符) that the traditional barcodes could hold.

Denso Wave, a Japanese company, at the time, was in the business of manufacturing 1D barcode scanners. Listening to feedback from users of the 1D barcode scanners they were selling, they put together a development team to come up with a solution.

One of the key targets was to ensure that no matter what barcode they designed, it can be scanned very fast. It took the team nearly 18 months, and eventually they came up with a barcode that could hold up to 7,000 alphanumerical characters and could be scanned up to 10 times faster than any other code at the time. In 1994, the QR Code was born.

The QR Code quickly spread outside of Japan and were approved for many standards globally. But that wasn't the end of the development of the QR Code. After all, nothing is perfect at its beginning and people soon began to present more requirements to Denso Wave. The variations(变体) of the QR Code were soon developed.

One of the biggest reasons why the QR Code has been able to be used widely is that Denso Wave made the decision to make the QR Code publicly available. This means anyone can use it without paying any fees. Denso Wave do hold a patent for the QR Code, but have declared that they have no intention to exercise it.

It wasn't until 2002 that the first smartphones came to market with the QR Code scanner, and this really accelerated the technology. Once widespread on phones, almost anyone can read these codes and doesn't require expensive hardware to do so. It is believed that Nokia is the first to bring this technology to a mobile device.



The 1D barcodes



the QR Code

- 28. What is the disadvantage of the 1D barcodes?
 - A. The information they store is too little.
 - B. They sometimes encoded wrong characters.
 - C. They disturbed general market management.
 - D. They could only be used in some supermarkets.
- 29. What does the underlined word "it" in paragraph 3 refer to?
 - A. A character.
- B. A scanner.
- C. A barcode.
- D. Denso Wave.

- 30. What is a reason why the QR Code spreads so quickly?
 - A. It has been protected by a patent.
- B. The public are permitted to use it for free.
- C. It has been perfect since its first appearance.
- D. People have fewer demands for its variations.

- 31. What is the text mainly about?
 - A. An introduction of the QR Code.
- B. The disadvantages of the 1D barcodes.

C. A famous development team.

D. The reasons for developing the QR Code.

D

Tropical(热带的) birds deep in Brazil's Amazon rainforest are shrinking as the world's climate changes. Researchers studied data for 77 tropical bird species over the past 40 years and found that all of them had lost body mass, with some species losing nearly 2% of their weight per decade.

A 2019 study of birds that had crashed into buildings in Chicago, Illinois, found that they'd lost mass over a 40-year period, but those species were migratory(迁徙的). However, why the birds changed in that way was unknown. Therefore, researchers decided to examine the records of 15,000 non-migratory birds living in a rainforest within a few hours' drive from Manaus in Brazil.

The average temperature of the birds' habitat is 1°C warmer in the wet season and 1.65°C warmer in the dry season compared with that in 40 years ago. What's more, 13% more rain falls in the wet season and 15% less in the dry season. The birds have lost mass more sharply following extremely dry or wet seasons. This could be a short-term response to changes in their environment, such as a lack of rainfall causing a decline in the number of insects that the birds feed on.

"Mass is a generally good indication of body condition in birds," says Vitek Jirinec at the Integral Ecology Research Center in California, who led the study. "If they're simply not getting enough to eat, you'd expect them to lose weight."

Birds of the same species are generally larger at higher latitudes. The leading theory is that their smaller surface-area-to-volume ratio(表面积和体积比) allows them to better conserve heat. The opposite would help smaller species in hot climates to cool and could explain why birds are getting smaller as the climate warms, says Jirinec.

The marked physical change during just four decades show why stopping destroying trees alone won't prevent the ongoing extinctions of animal species across the world, says Camila Gomez, a scientist who studies evolutionary changes in birds. "This study also shows how human-caused changes in climate are contributing to observed population declines in tropical birds," says Gomez.

- 32. Why did the researchers study the non-migratory birds?
 - A. To make the conclusion of the 2019 study.
- B. To prepare them for their future migration.
- C. To find the reason for their physical change.
- D. To seek a way to save the Amazon rainforest.
- 33. What is the birds' habitat studied by researchers like?
 - A. High temperatures are rarely seen.
- B. It seems much drier in wet seasons.
- C. Weather patterns get more extreme.
- D. Rainfall is increased in dry seasons.

C. Tropical Birds Are Struggling to Survive Dry Climates		
D. Migratory Birds Are Experiencing Big Physical Changes		
第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)		
根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。		
It seems that the more things you want to have in your lives, the more opportunities for stress arise.		
36 Therefore, learning to manage your stress may be one of the best things you can do for yourself.		
You probably know that regular exercise can do wonders for your health. Physical activities can benefit		
your mindset, too. 37 Studies show that exercise may help to decrease emotions associated with stress.		
Another way to break the cycle of stress is to write down what is bothering you. Writing about		
thoughts and feelings of stress can help you better deal with stress. While you're at it, write a few things		
you're grateful for. <u>38</u>		
39 If you're under stress, it can be hard to sleep well at night. However, skipping out on adequate		
sleep might cause more stress. Research shows that most people would feel happier and healthier if they got		
60 to 90 minutes more sleep a night.		
If you're feeling stressed, spending some time with others may help with your quality of life. Here are		
some ideas you can try:		
 Talk with your coworkers about their lives other than work. 		
● <u>40</u>		
 Try to develop new friendships, especially if you are feeling lonely. 		
 Help other people to forget about their own stress. 		
A. Get enough sleep.		
B. Make time for fun and relaxation.		
C. Reach out to friends who have a sense of humor.		
D. Expressing thanks can noticeably reduce your stress.		
E. When you feel stressed, it may help to do some exercise.		
F. It's easier to deal with stress when you can see it in black and white.		
G. When too much stress begins to build up, it can cause damage to your health.		
第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分)		
第一节 (共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)		
阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。		
A plane was flying somewhere to cut an abandoned oil pipeline. The pilot Downs <u>41</u> eight		
employees of the oil company and a man named Eliot on board.		
Halfway, the plane was <u>42</u> by a sandstorm. It was <u>43</u> to successfully land. While the ten men		
were 44 for the survival, they found themselves in the depth of the desert. The plane was badly		
damaged and all the communication equipment didn't <u>45</u> . There were quarrels among the eight <u>46</u>		
for different escape plans. Soon, they <u>47</u> to fight against each other. Natural disasters had not killed		
them yet, but <u>48</u> disasters were about to destroy them <u>49</u> .		
【高三第一次联考试卷(样)·英语 第6页(共8页)】		

B. It makes them feel less cold.

D. It helps them lose extra heat.

34. What does Vitek Jirinec think of the birds' shrinking?

A. Global Warming Leads to Population Declines in Birds B. Climate Change Is Causing Some Birds to Lose Weight

A. It enables them to hide easily.

35. What might be the best title for the text?

C. It keeps them in good shape.

At the moment, Eliot <u>50</u> shouted, "I'm an airplane designer. The main parts of the plane are not <u>51</u>. As long as everyone works together, we can mend the plane." People immediately stopped fighting and were <u>52</u> in their hearts. Under Eliot's command, they began to be <u>53</u>. Food and <u>54</u> could only last for ten days so they only ate two meals a day and <u>55</u> drinking water as planned. The repair work <u>56</u> in an orderly manner. Eight days later, the plane had not been <u>57</u> yet, but a camel team of businessmen passed by and <u>58</u> them.

Later, Downs knew that Eliot wasn't an airplane designer at all and asked Eliot why he cheated them. Eliot said calmly, "If I hadn't __59__ then, could everyone live to this day?" Downs suddenly realized: being trapped in the __60__ is terrible, but what is more terrible is that there is no hope for survival!

41. A. hired	B. carried	C. visited	D. telephoned	
42. A. hit	B. assisted	C. banned	D. followed	
43. A. dangerous	B. appropriate	C. fortunate	D. necessary	
44. A. praying	B. cheering	C. reflecting	D. suffering	
45. A. work	B. appear	C. change	D. improve	
46. A. pilots	B. businessmen	C. employees	D. designers	
47. A. determined	B. hesitated	C. agreed	D. started	
48. A. bitter	B. human	C. casual	D. general	
49. A. in advance	B. on schedule	C. at bottom	D. for ages	
50. A. remarkably	B. completely	C. constantly	D. suddenly	
51. A. adjusted	B. examined	C. destroyed	D. found	
52. A. regretful	B. merciful	C. doubtful	D. hopeful	
53. A. busy	B. angry	C. mature	D. social	
54. A. wine	B. water	C. fruit	D. vegetables	
55. A. purified	B. sought	C. wasted	D. distributed	
56. A. went on	B. set out	C. broke down	D. took off	
57. A. landed	B. decorated	C. repaired	D. moved	
58. A. abandoned	B. rescued	C. condemned	D. informed	
59. A. withdrawn	B. sworn	C. participated	D. lied	
60. A. plane	B. traffic	C. desert	D. snow	
We will a the term of the term				

第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1. 5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Airparks are neighborhoods designed 61 (specific) for people who have their own light airplanes and want to keep them 62 (park) in their driveways.

There are roughly 650 airparks around the world. So why do so few people know they exist? It may have something to do with the fact <u>63</u> most of us can't afford our own personal airplane, let alone buy a house to accommodate it. Living in one of these airparks <u>64</u> (be) very expensive. For example, one of the <u>65</u> (world) nicest airparks in California Cameron Airpark Estates is currently listed on Zillow for \$1.5 million. That's the price you pay for living in a place where light airplanes are as common, if not more so 66 cars.

So how do airparks differ from ordinary neighborhoods? Driving through one of them, you're bound 67 (notice) that every family has a parking lot for their airplanes. The streets are wide enough to fit the wings of a light aircraft, about 100 feet in 68 (wide). Road signs and mailboxes 69 (position) unusually low to the ground to avoid getting broken by 70 wings of the airplanes.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题:每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(人),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每外错误及其修改均仅限一词:

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

There are lots of versions of mooncakes all over China. They have a variety of fillings among that I love the red bean filling better.

I remember try my first mooncake as a kid. We sat in my grandmother's yard while the full moon shines brightly. It was very special moment. My grandmother baked mooncakes for the whole family. She turned flour and red bean into wonderful mooncakes like magic. When she placed them on the table, they looked like small, round and golden-brown. The deliciously smell soon reached my nose. When she took each bite, the sweet and mild taste slowly filled my mouth.

The mooncake is always my favourite because of its good taste and the happy memories it bring to my mind.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是李华,你的留学生朋友 Peter 想给家人买一些具有中国特色的礼物,特发邮件向你征求建议。请你回复邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 推荐礼物(至少两种);
- 2. 说明理由。

注意:1. 词数 100 左右;

2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。